Breckenridge Subdivision Property Owners Association

Minutes for June 6, 2006

The meeting was called to order at the home of Elizabeth Smith.  Those in attendance were board members Lori Barlar, Russ Owens and Ronna Watkins.  Residents in attendance were Richard and Betty White.
Reading of the Last Minutes
Minutes from the March 30th, 2006 meeting were read.  A motion was made that the old business section of the minutes be amended to read March 5th, 2006.  A motion was made and seconded to approve with modifications.
Treasurer’s Report

The outgoing Quarterly Treasurer’s Report as of June 4th, 2006 with a balance of $10,705.37 was read.  A motion was made and seconded to approve.

Old Business

The board would like to say a special thank you to Russ Owens for all his hard work and dedication as president of the Breckenridge POA.

Phase one of the entrance landscaping is complete and came in well under budget by over $3800.  After further research the board will be considering our options to go ahead and being portions of the phase two plan this year using the remainder of the phase one budget. 

The board would also like to say a special thank you to Richard White for all his hard work on the entrance landscaping.

New Business

Nominations for the positions of Secretary, Treasurer and Member at Large of the Breckenridge POA Board will be accepted through July 3rd, 2006.  Ballots will then be sent out and will be due by August 7th.  
All nominations are required to be made in writing and sent to Secretary Ronna Watkins at 1504 Breckenridge Street.   
The board is recommending a meeting with the architectural committee to discuss some concerns that have been brought up regarding the approval of new housing plans.
The Gardening Club will be setting up a meeting date to discuss maintenance of the entrance.  The Gardening Club is seeking new members.  If you are interested please contact Nedra Frain at 636-4644.
The Board is excited about the upcoming 4th of July potluck and parade.  If you have any ideas or would like to join in the planning please call Robin Newell (246-1037) or Buffy Scherrr (621-5742).  
Summer break has begun and children will be spending more and more time outdoors.  The board would like to remind the residents that parking on the street overnight is prohibited for the safety of the neighborhood children.  It is understood and expected that with upcoming holidays residents will have visitors that may need to park temporarily in the street.  When this situation arises please notify at least one member of the board.  The board would like to give a special thank you to those residents that currently do notify us of visiting guests that need may need to park in the street.
A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting.
The next POA meeting which will be open to all residents will be held on July 6th at 7pm at the home of Elizabeth Smith, 1403 Breckenridge Loop.

